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Editorial

It is a great honour to present the 25th issue of Jahr – European Journal of Bioethics 
in which we follow the good practices of previous issues on two fronts. Firstly, we 
are continuing our collaboration with the Humanities Research Institute from 
Chung-Ang University in Seoul, South Korea, which has once again resulted in a 
special section devoted to Artificial Intelligence Humanities. Secondly, we served as a 
platform for publishing research from diverse bioethical symposia about the corona 
pandemic, unified in this issue under the title Pandemic and Responsibility.

The general section begins with an important contribution that will help increase 
the awareness of ethical issues concerning the use of commercially available wearable 
devices in children. The next article is based on the conducted field research on the 
incidence of violence against Roma women in Roma families in Međimurje County 
(Croatia) and offers three predictive profiles of Roma women as victims of gender 
violence in Roma families. The one after brings back to attention and gives new 
interpretations of involuntary hospitalization, and the last article analyses Maria 
Montessori’s cosmic education through the lenses of integrative bioethics.

As already mentioned, additional space has been given to five papers from several 
conferences and round tables on the COVID-19 pandemic, which are adequately 
presented in a special Guest Editor’s Editorial. I would like to take this opportunity 
to thank Josip Guć for his cooperation and enrichment of this issue of Jahr.

As also previously mentioned, additional space has been given to two papers in a new 
section of Jahr – Artificial Intelligence Humanities. The first, studying the intention 
and experience of using metaverse, and the second, labelling the psychological impact 
of colour in films for deep learning processing based on a humanities approach. 
I would like to thank Kyumin Moon for extensive cooperation in preparing this 
section.

I am also pleased to see the continuation of scientific conferences as two scientific 
meeting reviews are also a part of this issue.

I would like to thank the members of the Editorial Board, peerreviewers, and all other 
associates included in the creation of this issue. I owe special thanks to the Executive 



Editor, Managing Editors (I am also welcoming our new managing editor), and our 
Language Editors for their tremendous help, but also special thanks go to the editors 
of the special sections.

Enjoy reading Jahr!

Igor Eterović


